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Item 1.3:	CONFIRMED Key Decision/Action Points from Board

D2N2 LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP BOARD MEETING

Wednesday 12 June, 2024

Derbyshire County Council County offices, Matlock DE4 3AG (and via Teams)

Chair 	Scott Knowles DL, CEO East Midlands Chamber

Minutes 	Sally Hallam

Present and Apologies

D2N2 Board Members in Attendance

Graham Cartledge CBE DL	Chairman, Handley House Ltd
Dr Glenn Crocker MBE		Executive Director, The Pioneer Group
Cllr Chris Emmas-Williams		Leader, Amber Valley Borough Council
Cllr Keith Girling			Portfolio holder, Nottinghamshire County Council
Natasha Johnson			Director of Partnerships, Global Entrepreneurs UK
Cllr Neghat Khan			Leader, Nottingham City Council
Prof Edward Peck CBE DL		VC and President, Nottingham Trent University	 
Cllr Matt Relf			Portfolio Holder, Ashfield District Council
Cllr Carolyn Renwick 			Portfolio Holder, Derbyshire County Council
Becky Rix 				Marketing Director, Roadgas
Viv Russell				Chair, Minerals Products Qualifications Council
Tony Tinley				Regional Officer, Unite the Union


Apologies from Board Members

Katrina Crookdake			Area Lead Nottingham/Notts, DBT
Elizabeth Fagan CBE		D2N2 Chair
Tim Freeman				Deputy MD, Toyota Manufacturing UK
Cllr Baggy Shanker			Leader, Derby City Council
Mandie Stravino OBE		Principal and CEO, Derby College Group
David Williams MBE DL		D2N2 Deputy Chair and Chair, Geldards
Liz Wigley			Area Lead Derby/Derbyshire, DBT

Also in attendance

Wayne Bexton	Director Green Growth Investment and Assets, Nottinghamshire County Council
Chris Henning	Executive Director Place, Derbyshire County Council

Simon Gladwin			Executive Director Operations, Amber Valley BC
 Nicki Jenkins		Director Economic Development and Property, Nottingham City Council
Sarah Wainwright 			Senior Finance Officer, Derbyshire County Council

D2N2 Officer Support

Fiona Baker
Tom Goshawk
Lana Jay
Will Morlidge
Nicola Swaney

1.1 Welcome and Introductions

In the absence of the Chair and Deputy Chair, the Directors present at the meeting nominated Scott Knowles to chair this meeting.

Scott Knowles welcomed all to the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves for the benefit in particular of Cllr Neghat Khan, Nottingham City Council’s new Leader who was attending the meeting for the first time. 

1.2	Declarations of interest

The Chair reminded all Members that Declarations of Interest should be stated to be recorded where an interest arose. 

He declared himself as an interested party to the discussion item under the Chair’s report at 2.1 concerning business support for the area.

Viv Russell declared an interest in item 2.3 Capital Programme Update and took no part in decision-making in respect of the National Stone Centre.

1.3	Minutes of last meeting and matters arising

The Minutes of the meeting on 7 March, 2024 were confirmed as a true record, with the following amendments:

Viv Russell confirmed that he had now changed from CEO to Chair of MPQC.

Cllr Renwick asked to have a note added at the end of para 2.2 to reflect that she had asked that consideration be given to funding the National Stone Centre project which had been assessed as the next most suitable project in the recent Economic Growth Fund assessment and that his had been agreed. The project was duly considered by officers and brought into the D2N2 capital pipeline.

Will Morlidge confirmed under item 2.3 (d) that no need had arisen for any severance package considerations, as all staff had transferred to EMCCA.

Any other matters arising were covered elsewhere on the agenda.

2.	Strategic Discussion Items

2.1	Chair’s Report

Scott Knowles introduced the Chair’s report and referred Members to the detailed notes therein.

Cllr Khan noted that the LEP had met with the new Mayor with reference to business support provision and pointed out that Nottingham City Council’s economic development team should engage with the review and contribute to ongoing and future plans for this. 

Will Morlidge confirmed that no detailed work had yet been commenced on reviewing business support within the region. He committed that when the work did begin, it would be developed in partnership with local authorities, businesses, universities, business representation organisations and other relevant stakeholders. 

A full discussion took place around shaping the future of business support throughout the region, noting the present uncertainty over the successor funding to UKSPF. Board Members put on record the need for EMCCA to consider carefully how to scale up provision appropriately, taking into account the differing needs of the various parts of the region and not simply putting in place a ‘one size fits all’ scheme. Members were also clear that best practice taking place across the region should be identified and built into any new regional approach. 

Cllr Peck updated the meeting about the April People and Skills meeting as outlined in the report, which had focused on scoping parameters for a regional skills strategy. He thanked Fiona Baker for her work on the summary documentation.

Members welcomed the review of skills strategy and emphasised the need for future training provision to be made available for all ages (as opposed to currently directed initiatives by age, such as the provision available for 16-18 year olds), This would also link in with support for businesses in hiring and retaining all ages of the workforce.

On business growth and innovation, David Williams would be invited to update Board at the next meeting from an EMCCA Business Board perspective on developing strategic direction.

Nicola Swaney summarised the successful participation by D2N2 LEP as part of Team East Midlands at UKREIIF on 22 May. She referred to the well-received session highlighting the theme of “Our Time Is Now”, together with the launch of the Investment Prospectus and the Early-Stage Angel Investment Fund.

Board NOTED the report. 


2.2	 D2N2 Transition

Will Morlidge introduced his paper setting out options for the transfer of LEP assets into the East Midlands County Combined Authority (EMCCA), including time for allocated staff to continue to service this Board and to complete the closure process by whatever means Board decided.

He directed them to the two options set out in detail in the paper, namely:

Option A – transfer assets remaining in the LEP and novate contracts to EMCCA before final sign-off of accounts by the Directors and closure.

Option B – Transfer the LEP as an autonomous entity, wholly-owned by EMCCA.

Following a short discussion, all members AGREED on Option A. 

Members further indicated a wish to work towards a practical transfer of assets by 30 September, 2024 with a provision to hold back sufficient funds to cover unforeseen expenditure and LEP closure costs. Sign-off of final accounts, based on an extended accounting period up to 30 September would then take place at the AGM on 4 December, 2024. This proposed timetable would be subject to external factors such as delays resulting from the General Election and specific statutory requirements of individual Government departments responsible for programmes. Derbyshire CC as our section 151 partner would seek legal advice to ensure novation of contracts and the closure process for the LEP are handled well.

The December AGM would be planned as both a closure and final sign-off for Directors and a celebratory event for the achievements of the LEP.

2.3	Capital Programme Update

Tom Goshawk introduced his report updating on the LEP’s Capital Programmes.

He drew Members’ attention to two projects that would have been referred to Investment Board, had this committee been able to meet under the election purdah rules. 

Funding had now become available due to the withdrawal of other projects to enable the National Stone Centre project to be brought forward from the list and supported with an appropriate level of funding for the project to progress. The other project for the Calverton Business Units was time-sensitive and required a decision before it would be possible to convene another Investment Board. For this reason, Members were being invited to consider granting permission to delegate sign-off for these projects to Members of the Investment Board by written procedures.

Cllr Khan asked for it to be made clear in the minutes that the request was for Investment Board Members to clear the papers without the need to call a formal Investment Board. 
 
Board NOTED the report.
Board AGREED to delegate authority to sign off the two named projects as detailed to Members of the Investment Board, by written procedures.

2.4 Finance Update

Sarah Wainwright referred Members back to the earlier-taken decision to proceed with an extended accounting period rather than the usual year end to 31 March due to the LEP transitional arrangements. There was no other substantive business to report at this time.

Board NOTED the verbal update.

2.5	Chief Executive’s Report

Will Morlidge introduced his paper and picked out a few highlights including the very positive impression of the Youth Ambassadors supporting Connected Futures. It was envisaged that the expansion of youth ambassadors would link in with work under the Inclusion agenda being steered by Board Member, Natasha Johnson.

WM also recorded thanks to Dr Glenn Crocker and British Business Bank for work to get the Early-Stage Angel Investment Fund over the line.

WM thanked the staff of the LEP for their forbearance through what had been a lengthy transition culminating in a TUPE process which had had a significant impact on many team members. With completion of the transition of staff to EMCCA with effect from 10 June, the team now had the opportunity to bring the best of the LEP’s working practices and approaches to shape the values and operations of the new organisation.

Cllr Emmas-Williams expressed thanks from the Board to the LEP staff for their work. This was echoed by Cllr Matt Relf, who proposed that this be recorded formally by letter.

Board NOTED the report.
ACTION: SK to discuss with Elizabeth Fagan

3.	Any Other Business

Natasha Johnson gave a brief summary of work undertaken to date on the inclusion agenda by way of addendum to item 2.1, including identifying and recruiting members of the new Inclusion Steering Group which had met to discuss some of the issues impacting the region. A stakeholder event which would kick off the project had been delayed due to purdah. A new date would be circulated to members once confirmed. 

Nicola Swaney reminded Members of the call for contributors to be interviewed for thought leadership pieces for the LEP comms channels which were still open.

4.	Date of Next Meeting

Date of next meeting: Wednesday, 12 September 2024 (venue TBC).
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